
CASCO TOWNSHIP BOARD OF TRUSTEES 

MINUTES, PUBLIC HEARING 

WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 8, 2023 @ 7:00PM 

Approved 11/20/23 

Call to Order: Overhiser called hearing to order at 7:00pm. 

Present: Overhiser, Brenner, Macyauski, Fleming, Clevenger, and 9 other Casco Township residents. 

Absent: None 

 

Reason for Hearing: 

Present Petitions From: 

Arthur L. and Marie F. Massicotte 625 Lakeshore Drive  03-02-552-001-00 

James G. and Karen T. Hart  619 Lakeshore Drive  03-02-552-005.00 

Tod and Natalie Schneiderman  611 Lakeshore Drive  03-02-555-001.00 

Debbie Weaver    7271 Pacific Avenue  03-02-555-002-00 

To hear and consider any objections to the above referenced petitions, the proposed street 

improvements, and to the proposed special assessment district. 

 

Allan explained that they don’t have a plan right now and won’t go much further than the public 

comments.  Allan further explained that the township received a petition to create a Special Assessment 

for the erosion on Lakeshore Drive part of Miami Park on township property.  Which is the purpose of 

this hearing. 

Allan opened it up to public comment. 

 

PUBLIC COMMENTS:  

There was concern that this would affect other residents in Miami Park financially.  It was explained that 

it would only affect the four individuals who presented the petition.   

The other question was would this prevent walking the beach and losing beach front because of these 

four homeowners.  Debbie Weaver explained that this revetment will help with drainage, it is a better 

plan this one will have a path along the Lake shore from Miami to Pacific.  There will be a beach if the 

water is down, if the water is up there will not be any beach anyway.   

As of this time there are not any plans.  It was asked if everyone will get a notice when there are plans. 

Allan explained that it is the law that we are only required to send notice to the property owners that 

would be in the Special Assessment district, there will be a notice in the paper though.  Allan reassured 

some individuals that the only ones that would pay for this would be the ones that are in the special 

assessment district.  No other Miami Park individuals will be responsible for the cost of the project. 

 

There was a plan, but one of the four petitioners dropped out, so we must start over. 

 

Dan made a motion to adjourn.  Kenny supported.  All votes in favor.  Motion Carried. 

Meeting adjourned at 7:25pm 

 

Minutes Respectively submitted by 

Cheryl Brenner, Township Clerk 


